Probation Inspection and professional standards
Congress welcomes and congratulates the HMI of Probation following the honest, clear and independent inspections reports across England and Wales since Chris Grayling’s ‘Probation Revolution’, aka “Transforming Rehabilitation”. These consistently highlight how probation is only continuing to operate because of the dedication, professionalism and commitment of staff at all levels – whilst also highlighting the continuing instability of the operating environment, being highly critical of aspects of service delivery in Community Rehabilitation Contracts and the National Probation Service.

Congress therefore notes the proposed new HMI Probation Inspection framework, published in July 2017, in particular the commitment to measuring performance against professional standards and including staff and service users’ experience as measures in future reports. However, Congress recognises that professional standards and structures are currently poorly defined and unclear across probation. Without these staff will fear more frequent ‘Ofsted style’ inspections being conducted that are not compatible with the work of the service, with the inspection happening to them and not for them.

Therefore, Congress calls for:

1. Government to prioritise the development of clear professional standards and a professional framework covering all operational levels across all probation providers;
2. To include the introduction of a probation licence to practice, to support a professional framework and give staff scope to protect themselves against employers exploitation and under-resourcing;
3. To develop these in full partnership with probation trade unions; and
4. For progress to be monitored and reported on by HMI Probation.
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